prayer needs...

- God's daily guidance for our ministry.
- Please be praying for **those** who heard the Gospel this summer!
- Pray for the new Bible study groups to start as a follow-up for those who became believers.
- Our home group.
- **Good health** for our family.
- Our apartment painting the walls, furniture, and AC Units.
- A vehicle we need a car both for the ministry and our family.

partnership...

God is making this ministry possible through your prayers as well as through your giving. Monthly gifts of \$20, \$50, \$100 and more will go a long way! One time gifts are appreciated as well!

For financial contributions, please make your checks payable to **KBC** Ministries and send them to the following address:

KBC Ministries c/o Cliff Oliver 3303 Oakwell Ct #200 San Antonio, TX 78218 MEMO: For Serghei & Olga

OR:

CLICK -> OR:





Visit: www.moldova-ministry.org and donate there.

All contributions are tax exempt!



Dear Friends,

How are you doing? We pray God is guiding you daily and taking care of all your needs! God has given us a great start this year, and we praise Him for that! We are grateful for many opportunities to share the Gospel God is giving us daily!



A team from Kishinev Bible Church prepared a program for children from villages in the south-west of Moldova. Ninety children and some parents who came were presented with a play "The Tale of Three Trees" that tells of dreams of greatness of three trees. These trees became (1) the manger where Jesus was born, (2) the boat that Jesus rode and calmed the sea from, and (3) the cross where Jesus was crucified. The Gospel was presented and

children received gifts collected and packed by KBC (Kishinev Bible Church) fellowship. Fifty-five more gifts were passed to the pastor of the local church who serves in several villages. He delivered the gifts to the families with disabled children in the villages.

High school students always ask questions like, "Where I should I study?" or "What profession should I choose for my future?" After talking to several students, we decided to have a special meeting for me where we could answer their questions to our best abilities. We invited a several people from our church: an experienced manager in machinery production, a logistic worker from an international organization, a



missionary, and a Pastor/Seminary President. Each speaker shared about their professional growth, the successes, and obstacles. We talked about colleges in Moldova and abroad and the reality of job market in Moldova. The students we encouraged to do an extra research for themselves, and, most importantly, rely on God in their future profession. Some students who showed up were not believers, so it was a good time to share our faith with them as well. We praise God for the opportunities He gives us to reach out to the youth in our city!



We need your prayers for one of the youth ministry volunteers. Her name is Tanya G. We shared how she came to know the Lord in one of our newsletters last year. About a month ago her mom visited our church and the same day told Tanya to stop going to church and any activities connected to our ministry. Please pray that God intervenes into this situation! Tanya is a very committed believer and a great servant.

I wanted to thank you again for praying for Olga. She is recovering fast and feels well. God definitely answers your prayers! Thank you for praying for our kitchen cabinets problem. I spent half a day watching them painting a new color sample. After signing a new deal, the owner of the company told me he would really like to complete our order part with us on good terms. Most importantly, he did not ask for extra money. Please keep praying for the owner to keep his promises. God gave us a new couch. It is our first piece of furniture since we moved into our place. We are so excited because now we can host more visitors. :) Please, let us know how we can be praying for you.